          Fort Sisseton Commission Meeting

April 26, 2019
The Fort Sisseton Commission met April 26, 2019 at Fort Sisseton State Park.  The meeting was called to order at 1:30 pm. Commission members present were Eileen Warzeka, G. Todd Garry, Duane Hemmah, Karie Geyer, Jim Patrick, Marshall Damgaard, Glen Johnson, Kirk Jones, Doug Eidahl, Casey Weismantel, Mary Dunn, Bruce Prins and Judy Gulleson. GFP personnel present were Al Nedved, Willy Collignon, Lori Skadsen, and Ali Tonsfeldt. GFP personnel Sean Blanchard joined by telephone conference. Minutes taken by Dalaine Pleinis.  
AGENDA ITEMS

REVIEW OF MINUTES:
MOTION AND SECOND TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING AS PRINTED WITH ONE CORRECTION OF A NAME. PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

FOUNDATION REPORT:  Sean gave the Foundation Report by conference call. 

OLD BUSINESS
Project/Development update

Ali gave an update on the Doctor’s Residence refurbishing. Painting of the walls and sanding of the floors is complete. The fort staff is now working on sealing the floor with clear coat.
The NFP is a still short of their goal for the A/C unit for the S barracks but still has money coming in so are confident it will not be a problem.  The units should be installed in May.
Bids for the Security Alarm system are coming in $5,000 and $18,044 depending on items provided.  Ali is still looking for a grant program that will cover maintenance items as opposed to new items. 
MOTION BY DUANE TO PAY $20,000.00 OUT OF THE GENERAL FUND TO PUT TOWARDS A GOOD HEAT AND SMOKE ALARM SYSTEM TO PROTECT ALL THE BUILDINGS.

Discussion was held. Willy explained the different prices and the difficulty of saying how much it will cost until the commission comes to an agreement as to what they are looking for. Other discussion held concerning a system that will be sustainable and will not outdate itself in a few years, what the ultimate goal is and whose responsibility it is to pay for the security/alarm system. Al informed the commission that he would not be opposed to GFP paying for the system in the $20,000 range but needs to have more specifics as to what is being purchased.

Willy will get quotes to help clarify what can be purchased starting with a heat and smoke system and checking to see if a camera system could also be included. 
MOTION AMENDED: TO HAVE GFP PAY FOR A GOOD HEAT AND SMOKE ALARM SYSTEM TO PROTECT ALL OF THE BUILDINGS PREVIOUSLY COVERED. 2ND BY MARSHALL. PASSED UNAMIMOUSLY.

Judy informed the commission that the Smithsonian Exhibit open house was well attended. The exhibit will be open to the public during regular Fort business hours.
Ali reviewed the list of upcoming events at the fort including the July 5th celebration, the 1860’s baseball tournament for the fort’s 60th anniversary Aug 3rd, and the Ghost Investigation Fundraiser August 31 and Sept 1.

PUBLIC COMMENT  None 

NEW BUSINESS

Historical Festival updates


Vendor applications are going well with ample food vendors and arts and craft vendors.


Ali has contracted some new speakers, the Melodrama will be performed this year.

Ali reminded the commission on changes to the Chuck Wagon event. It will not be a competition this year but a gathering and educational event. Sponsorships will be offered to help defray the cost of the chuck wagon event, military performance, Rendezvous, and other events. Sponsors will be given a meal Friday evening, free entrance and VIP tickets to the melodrama. 

The next meeting is scheduled for July 12, 2019.  A strategic planning session will be held at 3:00pm followed by a short business meeting, and picnic. Those that wish will then enjoy an evening at the NFP.

Al Nedved informed the commission that Scott Simpson has replaced Katie Ceroll as Parks Division Director.

